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Madam President,   

Distinguished delegates, 

Ladies and gentlemen, 

 

Indonesia align itself with the general statement made by the distinguished 
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Therefore, my delegation supports the convening of IGC 5 to enable us finalize our negotiations on 

the BBNJ Treaty.   

 

Third, on the substantive part, allow me to underscore as follows:    

 

First, we believe that the forthcoming new legal instrument on BBNJ shall establish a balance 

between the rights and obligations of States, including by acknowledging the special characteristics 

and legitimate interest of all states.  

 

Current studies on ecological connectivity demonstrate that archipelagic States face greater 

vulnerability of being impacted by unsustainable activities in the ABNJ.  

 

The unsustainable activities in the ABNJ will also significantly affect the socio-economic condition of 

the archipelagic States, where the majority of coastal communities rely significantly on marine and 

coastal resources to support their livelihoods.  

 

Second, as one of the essential sources of Marine Genetic Resources (MGR), fish and its derivatives 

need to be explicitly incorporated within the meaning/scope of MGR in the draft Agreement.     

 

This incorporation does not mean to re-regulate the right to fish in the ABNJ regulated under the 

Convention and relevant international laws. In fact, the aim is to eliminate uncertainties or gray 

areas for those fish caught for consumption purposes but lead to bioprospecting activities.  

 

Third, Indonesia would like to emphasize the importance of adopting a set of regulations/standards 

in conducting EIA for activities carried out in ABNJ.  

 

In order to achieve this, the EIA provisions under ILBI BBNJ shall be imposed only to activities carried 

out in ABNJ, while the activities carried out in areas under national jurisdiction are subject to the 

national EIA provisions under the purview of the coastal State.  

 

We are of the view that the location-based approach in regulating the EIA is the most appropriate 

one.  

 

We believe that this approach paves a way for a more effective operationalization of EIA framework 

in ILBI BBNJ to fulfil the objectives of Article 206 of UNCLOS.  

 



 

 

3 
 

Fourth, Indonesia is of the view that the arrangement of ABMT including MPA should consider the 


